
 We support the protection of all fundamental human rights of all persons regardless of 
sexual orientation and gender identity. Your report, however, is clearly aimed at, among 
other things, advancing radical gender theories and ideologies that seek to erase all 
differences between men and women and undermine the hard-earned gains for women in the area 
of human rights.  
 
The term “gender identity” does not appear in any binding international agreements 
negotiated by the full body of UN Member States. Every time it has been proposed, it has been 
rejected by UN Member States because it is too controversial. We are greatly concerned that the 
UN-appointed Independent Expert on protection against violence and discrimination based on 
sexual orientation and gender identity (SOGI) is now at the forefront of UN efforts to reinterpret 
the concepts of “gender” and “gender equality” beyond the longstanding understanding of male 
and female and equality between the sexes which would erase all sex-based rights and 
protections for women and girls.  
 
We strongly oppose the Independent SOGI Expert’s attempts to undermine the hard-won 
advancements of women and girls whose rights and private spaces are being violated by men 
who identify as women. Historically as well as currently, women/girls have been exploited for 
their reproductive capacity.  
 
The global reality for many women/girls is that they still suffer under enforced 
gender roles used as justification to exploit their bodies in practices like female 
infanticide, FGM, child marriages, trafficking, forced pregnancy, forced sterilizations, 
surrogacy camps, enforced dress codes, corrective rape, lack of access to certain 
transportation, lack of access to participation in public and political life, etc. The UN 
can’t fight sexism in all of these areas if the category of sex is erased and replaced with 
“gender identity.” 
 
“Sex-change” surgery increases health risks, including suicide rates. A long-term 
Swedish study following more than 300 sex-change surgery patients for up to 30 years 
was published in 2011. The study concluded: “Persons with transsexualism, after sex 
reassignment, have considerably higher risks for mortality, suicidal behavior, and 
psychiatric morbidity than the general population.” The study found suicide rates 10 
years after surgery were nearly 20 times that of the general population.  
 
We call upon all UN Member States to reject the past and forthcoming reports issued by 
the UN Independent Expert on SOGI and to censure him for his aforementioned ultra 
vires actions that will only serve to denigrate and abolish the many hard-won sex-based 
rights for women and girls, lead to the destruction of the natural family, and damage 
children who will receive harmful comprehensive sexuality education designed to 
indoctrinate them in radical gender and sexual ideologies and queer theories. 
 
 
Regards,  
Jessie A Keller  


